
 
TRANSPORTATION & COUNTY WIDE MOVEMENT STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 

TUESDAY, 9TH JUNE  2015 AT 17.00 
 

IN COUNCIL OFFICES, DUNDRUM 
 
 

The Transportation & County Wide Movement Strategic Policy Committee meeting 
held on 9TH June 2015 was attended by: 
 
Councillors: 
Cllr. S. Brennan, Cllr. L. Dockery, Cllr D. Donnelly, Cllr. P. Hand, Cllr. G. Horkan, 
Cllr. D. Kingston, Cllr. H. Lewis, Cllr. L. Mc Carthy, Cllr. S. O’Brien, Cllr. S. O’Neill, 
Cllr. O. Smyth, Cllr. B. Ward 
 
 
Sectoral: 
Development/Construction Sector 
Pat Neill, Chambers Ireland  
Gregory Alken, Chambers Ireland 
 
Business/Commercial Sector 
Tom Nolan, Chambers Ireland 
 
Community Voluntary Disadvantaged Forum 
Jim Colgan, Public Participation Network 
 
Environmental/Conservation/Cultural Sector 
Keith Byrne, Public Participation Network  
 
Social Inclusion Sector 
John Nolan, Public Participation Network 
 
Council Officials: 
Frank Austin, Director of Services, Anne Devine, Senior Engineer, John Broderick, 
Senior Executive Engineer, Padraig Watters, Senior Executive Engineer, Gerry 
Flaherty, Senior Executive Engineer, Carol Kavanagh, Executive Engineer, Tom 
Byrne, A/Senior Staff Officer, Conor Tiernan, Staff Officer. 
 
Apologies: Councillor John Bailey. 
 
Absent: Councillor Barry Saul.  
 
The Chairman, Councillor Gerry Horkan presided. 
 
 
T/01/15 
 
Minutes of Transportation SPC meeting held on 13th March 2014 were proposed 
by Councillor Pat Hand and seconded by Chairman Councillor Gerry Horkan and 
AGREED. 
 
 
T/02/15 
 



Information Item Submitted by Members for Written Reply 
 

(a)  Councillor Seamas O’Neill 
 

“That the traffic warden scheme be reviewed with a view to possible     
expansion.” 
 
The report was NOTED 
 
(b)  Keith Byrne 
 
Update on cycling projects in the county, including: 

• S2S Project 
• Cornelscourt to Cherrywood Greenway 
• N11 Cycling and Walking Enhancements 
• Laneway at Deepwell Gardens 
• The current list of both planned and date-committed 

cycling/walking projects. 
 

The report was NOTED 
 
T/03/15 
 
3.  Business submitted by Director of Services 
 

(a)  Draft Road Safety Plan 2015 -2020  
 

(b)  Cycling Statistics   
 

Presentations for both reports were presented by Gerry Flaherty, Senior 
Executive Engineer, Transportation Department. The Draft Road Safety Plan is to 
go to non-statutory public consultation. Anne Devine and Gerry Flaherty 
responded to the Committees questions. 
 
The reports were NOTED 
 
T/04/15 
 
4.  Business Referred from the Council 
 

(a)     Review of Parking Policy and the Parking Control Bye-Laws.                 
     
Report presented by Tom Byrne, A/Senior Staff Officer. 
A discussion and questions and answers followed.  Frank Austin and Tom 
Byrne responded to the Committees queries. 
 
It was agreed that a Working Group was selected to review and evaluate 
report items discussed such as Special Parking Zones, rescinding/removal 
of Parking Control Schemes, a review and audit of Pay and Display 
Schemes, conditions relating to the issuing of Residents Parking Permits, 
future Parking Promotions, provision of motorcycle parking and a review of 
the Guidelines for the Implementation of Pay and Display Parking Control 
Schemes. These items are to be evaluated by the Working Group with a 
view to reviewing the current Parking Control Bye-Laws.  
 
The report was NOTED. 
 



(b)     Review of measures available for control of overflow parking from UCD.                          
                

Mr. Frank Austin, Director of Services presented the report.  A Meeting   
is to be organised with the Stillorgan Councillors and a meeting with 
Blackrock Councillors can be facilitated if required. 

 
The report was NOTED 
 
T/05/15 
 
5.  Business Referred from Corporate Policy Group 
 
     No business 
 
T/06/15 
 
6.  Correspondence 
 

• From Tom Nolan, Dún Laoghaire Rathdown Chamber of Commerce to 
Frank Austin, Director of Services, Transportation & Water Services 
Department dated 4th June 2014 in relation to M50 Demand Management. 

 
It was agreed that the correspondence to be circulated by email to the 
Committee and is to be considered at a future meeting. 

    
T/07/15 
 
7.  Future Work Programme –  
     Items for Consideration for Future Work Programme 
 

(a) Speed Limit Bye Laws and Guidelines (to include 30km/h speed 
limits) 

(b) Accident Investigation and Prevention (AIP) 2015-2020 
(Methodology and Programme Implementation. 

(c) Traffic Signals and Intelligent Transport Systems – working 
Towards Smarter Travel Solutions 

(d) Cycling Policy Review 2015 (to include establishment of Cycling 
Forum) and Public Bikes Scheme 

(e) New Transport Strategy for the Greater Dublin Area 2015 – 2035 
(f) ‘Smarter Travel’ to include Bus Rapid Transit (BRT), Buses, Electric 

Vehicles, Car Clubs, Travel Plans, School Smarter Travel, Walking 
Policy etc. 

(g) Dublin Agglomeration Environmental Noise Action Plan (December 
2013 – November 2018. 

(h) Dlr Cycle Network (to include S2S East Coast Trail) 
(i) Road Developments (to include NRA) 
(j) Permeability including coastal areas. 
(k) The establishment of a cycling and pedestrian forum in the county.  

Terms of reference have already been established by the DLR 
Cycling Officer. 

(l) Establishment of Local Taxi Forum consisting of Council Officials, An            
Garda Síochána and representatives of the local Taxi Drivers 

 
Items CONSIDERED and NOTED by the Committee 
 

T/08/15 
 



8. Any other business. 
 
Councillor Barry Ward requested that the Agenda be included in the 
information pack when it’s being issued. 
 

T/09/15 
 
The Meeting concluded at 19.10 
 

Críoch/End. 
 


